
SUNDAY SERVANTS                                  
March Ushers                                         
Seth Armstrong, Hank Miles, 
Mark Hightower, Max Maddox 

Security Teams/Lockup                                                                                                            
March 2-5  Trent Junkin,                 
Rick Meador                                                                                                                   
March 9-12  Alan Shirley,                
Seth Seaborn                                                                                                                                                  
March 16-19  Bruce Burnett, 
Greg Chaffin                                                 
March 23-26  Stan Junkin,                
Seth Armstrong                                                  
Mar 30-Apr 2  Kyle Williams, 
Larry Akers                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Security Monitor                                                                                                                                                                  
March 2-5  Johnny May                                    
March 9-12  Lee Hines                                                           
March 16-19  Trent Junkin                           
March 23-26  Jason Gosa                    
Mar 30-Apr 2 Jason Berry                                                                                                                               

                    CONNECT WITH FBC GUIN 

Follow us on Facebook                                                  
First Baptist Church of Guin  

Watch us on YouTube                                           
fbcgalabama  
 

           Download our Tithe.ly church app   

upcoming EVENTS           

STAFF                                                                           
Rev. Zane Miles, Pastor                                                 
Dr. Kenny Hatcher, Associate Pastor                   
Rev. Nate Kemble, Student Minister                  
Mrs. Crystal Gosa, Children’s Director                
Mr. Joe Vigneaux, Worship Leader                                             
Mrs. Tammie Silas, Secretary                        

2  Lydia Gosa, Kaye Todd                                                   
3  Jonathan May                                       
5  Brooks Seaborn, Joyce Spiller                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
8  Ronda Marcum                                                                                                                                                                                               
11 Cally Chaffin, Jeremiah Vailes                                                                         
12 Roman Bellamy, Bobby Hollis                                                            
13 Kody Crumpton                                   
14 Dustan Duvall, Gavin Norris                                                                                                                                                                                                 
15 Reba Webb                                                                                                                                                   
17 Steve Sanders                                                       
18 LeighAnna Davis                                                    
19 Margaret Masengale                                                                      
22 Jean Chaffin, Lukas Gosa,                          
l    Gina Webb                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
24 Vicky Butler                                      
25 Betty McDonald                                                
26 Robert Plyler                                                                                                      
29 Doug Chaffin, Wade Peoples                        
30 Chad Garrison                             

Note of Thanks 

It’s with joy in my heart and the love of 
Christ for the FBC family that serves not 
only our members, but our community 
as well, that I say thank you. I am con-
tinually touched by the generosity that is 
extended to my dad and myself. We are 
at a loss for words for the kindness 
shown to us. Thanks to all who made 
building the ramp for my dad possible 
and special thanks to Stan Junkin for 
providing the labor. Having the ramp has 
taken a huge burden off of us. God has 
never not provided for our needs, not 
one single time, nor will He ever. 
Thanks for being a part of His work.                                                      

L        With much appreciation and love,      
       Phillip and Jimmy Berryhill 

In Our Thoughts & Prayers                   
We express our deepest sympathy to          
Dr. Kenny Hatcher and family in the loss 
of his brother-in-law Donnie Sudsberry.  

 

 

 

        

  

 

Week of Prayer for                                       
North American Missions                              

March 2nd-9th                                                              
Lunch and mission study Monday,                    

Tuesday, and Wednesday,                              
March 3rd, 4th, and 5th at 12:00 pm. 

Prayer guides are available in the foyer. 
 

Deacons Meeting                                                             
Wednesday, March 5th at 7:45 pm 

 

Young-At-Heart                                                           
Will not meet in March.                                            

Next lunch will be on April 8th. 
 

Marion County Baptist Association                
Wild Game Dinner                                                  

Saturday, March 15th                                 
Hackleburg First Baptist Church              

Meal at 5:00 p.m.  Worship at 6:00 p.m.                             
Speaker: Rev. Zane Miles 

 

Wednesday Night Fellowship Meals                  
5:30 - 6:15 p.m.                                                       

$5.00 per person                                                 
Maximum $15 per family 

Special Wednesday                   
Night Services 

Mission Service                            
March 12th                                   

Luke and Amanda Porter will 
share with us the details of their 
mission project, the Magnolia 
Ranch, that will serve Marion 

and Fayette Counties. 

Joint Services with Union 
Chapel Baptist Church   

March 26th at FBC                      
Message by B. J. Mills                        

April 2nd at Union Chapel 
Message by Zane Miles.                                 

 

 

Daylight Saving Time begins 
Sunday, March 9th at 2:00 a.m.  

 

FIRST 

CHURCH 

FBC News March 2025           

Greetings FBC Guin Family,  

As always, I pray you’re doing well! I pray that God is blessing each of you richly.  

I have been reminded recently of the goodness of God. It was not any one situation that re-
minded me of His goodness, but a general reminder overall.  

You see, sometimes in life, God needs us to slow the earthly attractions down and enjoy the  
heavenly blessings. While we can say things of the earth don’t matter, and thinking long term 
they don’t, right now they do. So when we set our mind on a goal and then fail, it hurts, and the 
pain in the present is real. However, even in the failures God is good and is using the setbacks 
to teach us to think differently and prepare us for the future. In a society that says count your 
steps, count your money, count your awards, count your cars, and count your vacations, it is 
nice, as disciples of Christ, to just stop and count our blessings. My disappointments as a dad, 
my hurt as a pastor, and the times I’ve failed to be the man I’m supposed to be, the husband I 
should be, or the coach I desire to be, are all opportunities to learn and move forward for His 
glory. Remember, “God never wastes pain.” He didn’t waste it for Moses, Joseph, David, or 
Daniel, and He will not waste it for us. The question is, even in the hard times, will we count our 
blessings? 

This spring, as the weather warms up and we all get outside a little more, 
take a minute to breathe in the fresh air, soak up the rays, and count your 
blessings!  

As John the Apostle reminds us, Jesus was here to glorify the Father, and 
we should be as well! 

Much love from your pastor! I’m praying for you and loving the opportunity 
to serve alongside you.  

Love God, Love People, Serve the World,                                                                                                          
Bro. Zane  

Contact Us: FBC Guin, P.O. Box 405 Guin, AL 35563    Phone: 205-468-3361   Email: church@fbcguin.com  Website: www.fbguin.com 
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A Fresh Start. 

Spring is just around the corner; a time to let go of the old and em-
brace new beginnings. 

As the choir continues to prepare for the upcoming celebration of the 
resurrection of Jesus Christ, there is no better time to join us than 
now. A grand opportunity to start fresh by joining together with other 
believers in worship. 

Hebrews 10:25 "And let us not neglect our meeting together, as some 
people do, but encourage one another, especially now that the day of 
his return is drawing near." 

The choir practices from 3pm-5pm Sunday’s March 9th, 16th, and 
23rd. The only prerequisite to be a part of the choir is a heart to wor-
ship God. Connect with Cathy or me, or better yet, come to rehearsal 
and we’ll have a seat ready for you. 

Also, if you have a desire to be part of the audio/visual team we could 
use some Wednesday evening volunteers. Connect your gifts and tal-
ents with others and join us with a fresh start in the spring of 2025. 

Love God, Love People, and Serve the World.                                                       
Joe and Cathy Vigneaux 

Dear FBC Guin Family, 
 
I hope you are all having a great start to the year! I also hope that we put the cold weather behind us 
sooner rather than later! 
 
With warmer weather (hopefully) comes lots of baseball, softball, track, and other outdoor activities. 
Amidst all of this, please join me in praying that our students will be consistent and prioritize their 
walks with God above all else! 
 
Important Dates: 
YMLink on Mission: Huntsville - June 16 - 21. Cost is $150, due by May 1. 
Super Summer - July 14-18. Cost is $275. Nonrefundable deposit of $75                     
due by April 11. 
 
With Love, 
Nate Kemble 

 
 

 

FOR THE RECORD 2025 

Weekly Budget Need $10,366.25     

Budget Receipts                                              
February 2:  $18,914.02                                            
February 9:  $8,806.20                                            
February 16: $6,671.50                                              
February 23: $10,284.00                                      

Attendance Report                                                                                            
February 2                                                      
SS:  117    Worship:  160                                                                    
February 9                                                     
SS:  101   Worship:  142                            
February 16                                                   
SS:  136    Worship:  213                                                    
February 23                                                            
SS: 99       Worship:  174 

 

Annie Armstrong Easter Offering                        
for North American Missions 

FBC Goal: $5,000                                                          
Offering envelopes are available                          

on the tables in the foyer. 

Dear Church family, 

I am sure that most of you have heard about my most recent medical situation that required a few 
days in  Brookwood Hospital. I want to thank you all for your prayers, texts, and calls, and for the gift 
basket delivered by Bro. Zane and Bruce. 

I am looking forward to better days ahead. We are still waiting on details on the Israel Mission Trip. 

I also want to remind you that there is a new Bible Study online each Wednesday. You can watch any 
of the studies any time, so I hope that you are taking advantage of them during your busy week. 

God bless you all and continue to keep us in your prayers. 

Bro. Kenny 

Hello Church Family! 

In March the kids will start Unit 7 of The Gospel Project - God is Powerful. 
Throughout this unit, the kids will see why God can be trusted. Moses commis-
sioned Joshua to be the Israelites’ new leader. Joshua courageously brought 
the Israelites into the Promised Land, trusting that God would be with them.  

God aided the Israelites in their conquest by demonstrating His power and  holiness amid sin. God 
confirmed that He alone is worthy of their trust and devotion. 

    Week 1-Crossing the Jordan River-Joshua 1:3-4   
    Week 2-Conquering Jericho-Joshua 2- 4; 6    
    Week 3-Achan’s Sin and the Defeat of Ai - Joshua 7-8  
    Week 4-Taking the Land-Joshua 10-11    
    Week 5-Joshua’s Farewell-Joshua 23-24 

Thanks to all who supported our fundraiser dinner for CentriKid. Your investment in our children 
could make an eternal difference.   

God Bless Each of You,                                                                                                                                        
Crystal 


